
MINUTES 

 
 

Wilmington City Council- Public Workshop                                                   June 20th, 2024  

 

Wilmington City Council met for the City Council Public Workshop on Thursday, June 6th, 2024, at 

6:00 p.m. at 69 N. South St. Wilmington, Ohio, with President Matt Purkey presiding.  
 

CALL TO ORDER 

President of Council called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. 

 

ROLL CALL 

Roll Call: J Schlabach, present; M Snarr, absent; D Wells, present; B Osborn, present; J Knowles, 

present; D Nanstad, absent; K Tolliver, present. 

  

B Osborn moved to excuse M Snarr and D Nanstad. J Knowles seconded the motion. 

Voice vote: Motion passed unanimously. 

 

D Wells moved to approve the Public Workshop minutes of the June 6th meeting. J Schlabach seconded 

the motion.  

Voice vote: Motion passed unanimously.  

 

PRESENTATIONS 

a. Jonathan McKay, Transit Director, presented a slide show regarding current transit vehicles and 

speaking about the aging fleet. He stated his department needed additional vehicles and 

presented various options. There was discussion regarding the ODOT vehicle grant cycle, 

financing, and funding options. President Purkey asked that Mr. McKay come back with some 

firm numbers as well as quotes regarding volume pricing for the requested vehicles.  

 

LEGISLATION REVIEW/DISCUSSION 

a. City Services Committee- D. Wells, chair 

i. No Report. 

b. Finance Committee- B. Osborn, chair 

i. Resolution R-24-30 Accepting a gift from Joesph Hardin for the City of 

Wilmington Code Enforcement Department; and declaring an emergency  

1. Clerk Vance stated this donation is for the Clean-Up Wilmington 

group and Mr. Hardin has been donating annually to the organization, 

whose volunteers clean up litter around town at monthly events. The 

funds will go towards supplies.  

c. Judiciary Committee- J. Schlabach, chair 

i. No Report 

 

d. Public Works/Enterprise Committee- M. Snarr, chair 

i. No Report. 

 

e. Other Legislation- President Purkey 

i. No Report. 

 

OTHER CITY BUSINESS DISCUSSION  

 

a. Nick Eveland, Safety Director, spoke briefly, stating one of his goals is to keep Council 

better informed regarding things going on regarding the Safety Department. He reported 

on two structure fires, department moral, and other information. 



MINUTES 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

D Wells moved to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by K Tolliver. 

Voice vote: Motion passed unanimously. 

President Purkey declared the meeting adjourned at 6:58 p.m.  

 

ATTEST:  

 

 

________________________________________ 

     President of Council 

 

 

     _________________________________________ 

Clerk 

 

 

 

 


